
CLIVE PARISH COUNCIL 

 

News Report – October 2019  
Neighbourhood Plan  
The Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group still needs more volunteers in order to get started on the first 
real stage of the process, which is to designate the area that the Neighbourhood Plan will cover. If you 
want to make sure that the community has a real say in the future of development in Clive, please 
contact the Parish Council clerk, or one of your councillors.   
 
Highways update 

 We are thrilled to announce we have been successful in our application to West Mercia Police for 
funding for a vehicle activated speed sign. The aim is to encourage compliance to the 30mph 
speed limit in the village, and ultimately make the village safer for pedestrians, cyclists, and other 
road users. We are waiting for the funds to arrive and making arrangements for installation, but 
we hope to have this up and running before too long.  

 If you haven’t already expressed an interest in joining the Community Speed Watch programme 
please do get in touch. This will work in tandem with the speed sign above, and volunteers will 
use hand-held speed devices to monitor the speed of vehicles from specified safe locations, and 
submit data collected to the police. Anyone over 18 can become a volunteer, so if you want to 
make our roads safer for everyone in Clive, please get in touch with the Council clerk or one of 
your councillors. 

 The pot holes on Sansaw straight have finally been tackled, but please do raise concerns about 
road conditions with your councillors, or directly with the clerk. 

 
Automated External Defibrillator (AED) Scheme 
We are still looking for more volunteers to join the AED Scheme. If you would be interested in receiving 
free training in CPR and using the AED, please contact the Council clerk directly. 
 
Parish Paths Partnership (P3) 
The Grinshill and Clive P3 volunteers have been walking and clearing footpaths in the area over the last 
couple of months, and thanks to their suggestions, we are already seeing improvements to accessibility, 
with two new gates being installed along footpaths. Thank you very much to everyone involved! The P3 
group is planning another outing in October, so if you are a landowner and have any questions please get 
in touch with the Council clerk or one of the councillors listed below. P3 is a collaboration with Shropshire 
Council, who provide training, tools, guidance, and insurance for clearing and maintaining footpaths in 
the Clive and Grinshill area. If you would like to become a P3 volunteer and help keep our footpaths 
accessible for everyone to enjoy, please get in touch with either the Clive Parish Council clerk, or 
Councillors Matt Alexander or Caia Bryant-Griffiths. 
 

Parish Council Meetings are held on the third Thursday of every month at 7.30pm in Clive Village Hall, 
except for December and August.  All are welcome and anyone may speak in the Open Forum at the start 

of each meeting. 
 

Next Parish Council meetings in Clive Village Hall at 7.30pm: 
17 Oct, 21 Nov 2019, 23 Jan 2020 (TBC) 

 
Clive Parish Council website:    www.cliveparishcouncil.org 

 

Clerk: Lydia Bardsley clivepc@hotmail.co.uk 01691 238267 164 Cabin Lane, Oswestry, Shropshire, 
SY11 2PF 

http://www.cliveparishcouncil.org/
mailto:clivepc@hotmail.co.uk

